

## VARIANCES REGULATION BOARD OF HEALTH

TOWN OF BOURNE

Effective date of Amendments September 21, 2022

Pursuant to Chapter 111 Section 31 of Mass. General Laws, the Bourne Board of Health, at its meeting on September 14, 2022, voted to amend its regulation of April 27, 1990 amended of May 24, 1995 regarding variances as follows: All variances, relative to subsurface disposal systems granted by the Bourne Board of Health will be valid for two (2) years from the date of the vote approving said variance, provided that a disposal works construction permit has been issued within one (1) year from the date of approval. The Board of Health may vote on a lesser time period or grant an extension to the two year time limit upon a showing by the petitioner that extraordinary circumstances caused the septic construction project not to be completed within the voted year time period. If such an extension is granted, the Board of Health may require any regulations promulgated since the original granting of the variance be applied to the extension of the variances.